
MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING 
OF THE MAYOR’S YOUTH COUNCIL 

OF THE CITY OF CALABASAS 
HELD TUESDAY, JANUARY 9, 2024 

 
Vic Chair Goldfarb called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m. at Calabasas 

Founders Hall, 200 Civic Center Way, Calabasas, CA 91302.  
 

OPENING MATTERS   
 

Present: Mayor Weintraub, Councilmember Shapiro, Mayor’s Youth Council 
members, and Ms. Hernandez.  

 
Absent: Kramar, Z., Parmar, N., Perlmutter, D., Perlmutter, E., Rumack, B., 

Shapiro, N., and Trachuk, R. 
 

Subcommittee members in attendance: Grant Slattoff, Nava Aminian, Josh 
Gabbay, Jay Patel, Micah Pardo, Paige Dobkowsky, Bailey Strull, Lauren Weintraub, 
Mateen Ghafourian and Eli Zach.  

 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE   
 

Pledge of Allegiance was led by Avi Shah. 
 
WELCOME  
 
1. Mayor Weintraub welcomed MYC members and wished everyone a happy 

New Year. Councilmember Shapiro reiterated well wishes and expressed his 
excitement for the new year. 

 
ORAL COMMUNICATION – PUBLIC COMMENT   
 

No one spoke during public comment. 
 
CONSENT  
 
2.  Approval of meeting minutes from November 13, 2023 
 
  Noah Weintraub moved, seconded by Anthony Sherman to approve the 
minutes. Motion carried unanimously as follows: 

 
AYES: Avedis; Grayson; Konheim; Parker; Raichelson; Rothman; Shah; Shellow; 
Sherman; Strauss and Weintraub 
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ABSENT: Kramar, Z., Parmar, N., Perlmutter, D., Perlmutter, E., Rumack, B., 
Shapiro, N., and Trachuk, R. 
 
NOES: None.  
 
CONTINUED BUSINESS  
 
3.   Update on Body Positivity Faire - February 3 by Asha Patel and Oscar Melendez 
 

Asha and Oscar provided an update on the various booths scheduled at the 
event and encouraged MYC members to volunteer.  

 
NEW BUSINESS  
 
4. Discussion about changing meeting days/times 
 
 Discussion took place regarding changing meeting days/times. It was 
determined that Ms. Hernandez would send an email to members to seek input on 
other days/times.  
 
5. Discussion of ideas for City event(s) in 2024 such as Ciclovia, Color Run, etc.  
 

Discussion took place regarding possible City events. It was determined that 
Ms. Hernandez would send an email to members to seek ideas on possible City 
events.  

 
6. Mayor’s Youth Council Subcommittee reports  
 

• Civic Engagement  
 

- Avery stated that since this is an election year, the subcommittee will work 
to organize more events, particularly voter registration.  

 
• Communications  
 
- Lauren stated there were updates; however, the subcommittee is available 

as needed to work on promoting events.  
 

• Cultural Awareness & Diversity 
 

- Anthony mentioned that the subcommittee would work with the Library on 
a book display in recognition of Black History month. 
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• Economic Development 
 

- Noah W. reported on his contact with Crumble and other organizations that 
are interested in fundraiser activities.  

 
• Environment  

 
- There were no updates from the subcommittee.  

 
• Wellness  

 
- Delaney and Sienna reported that the subcommittee is working on a 

possible speaker regarding effects created by social media.   
 

ADJOURN   
 

The Mayor’s Youth Council adjourned at 6:50 p.m. to a special meeting on 
Tuesday, February 6, at 6:00 pm at the Senior Center.  

 
 
 

________________________________________________________   
Ethan Perlmutter, Secretary of the Mayor’s Youth Council       


